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President: Shirley Crane – 3410 1441 (H)

Treasurer: Cheryl McQuade – 5496 2308 (H)

Secretary: Helen Gibson – 5496 6544 (H)

Newsletter Editor: Patricia Clunes – 5498 6066 or streetons@iprimus.com.au
President's Report

Another month has flitted by.  It seems as if 2004 is accelerating – I feel as if I’ve just started to recover from last Christmas and I have to start thinking about the next one.  

I was reminded of it today when I received another request for a Bus Shopping Trip flyer from a prospective participant.  Hopefully, everyone is in the process of putting a shopping list together and is bracing for a marathon day of shopping.  The Fundraising Committee has put together a really interesting list of venues – I can see myself parting with a few dollars here and there!  For those of you who have never been on one of these shopping trips before, a lot depends on your frame of mind and your level of preparedness (training helps!).  If you go well prepared, with a list of those you need to shop for and a list of possible gifts that you might find at each of the listed venues, you’ll find that you come away extremely satisfied, with Christmas all taken care of.  I know that each year, I’ve come home exhausted from the bus trip, but feeling that I don’t have to worry about facing the Christmas hoards in the shopping centres – my gift buying is all taken care of in one go!  What a lovely feeling, especially as Christmas gets closer and everyone else’s temper starts to rise.  You can be quite smug about it all!  I would also strongly advise you to take a couple of large shopping bags clearly marked with your name and a felt pen – I usually take a couple of those big red, white and blue fibre zip-up bags (and, I might add, I usually manage to fill them).  Don’t forget a bit of extra cash for raffle tickets – there are always some fabulous prizes to be won – each of the venues donates something, but there are already some great prizes ‘in the kitty’.  It’s a great day of fun and fellowship, with a very practical outcome and plenty of savings to be made, even with the money spent on the trip and the raffles.  There is actually the possibility of saving hundreds of dollars on certain items and each of the venues usually has a few really super specials!  Last year, I bought a leather backpack that I’d seen elsewhere for over $200, but at the factory outlet, it was on special for $65.  On that one item, I’d saved my bus trip, raffle tickets and then some.  

Our major project of shipping a container of goods to the hospital in Malawi where Carole Tomvald is working is progressing well.  Many thanks to Noreen Burton, who has been moving mountains to make it a reality.  We are now at the point of collecting goods to fill the container, so if you can help, or know of anyone else who might be able to help, please let Noreen (or me) know.  It’s going to be an expensive exercise, so we need all the help we can get.  We need to all be involved in assisting the Fundraising Committee in their efforts over the next few weeks, so that we can pay for the shipping costs and purchase extras to send.  The need of the people in Malawi is desperate beyond belief.  Pine Rivers Club’s generous offer to meet us halfway, with both the shipping fees and the collection of goods, has made a task that initially seemed as if it could well be beyond our resources a going concern.  We are very grateful for their support.       

It seems as if the library displays are well on the way and Helene McCarthy and several other members and HonZons have been putting a great deal of time and effort into making them a success.  These displays will offer a wonderful opportunity to showcase the work of Zonta – too often, when Zonta is mentioned, people respond with ‘What’s that?’  Publicity of this nature is critical to the reputation of Zonta.  The more we are known by the deeds we do, the more people are likely to want to join us and support us.   

I’m delighted to say that I received a phone call from the Gaming Commission the other day, notifying me that we were awarded a cash grant of $1000 to make additional breast cushions.  Many thanks to Helen Gibson – it probably wouldn’t have happened without her expertise in putting the submission together.  However, it means that we now need to have another workshop very soon, so that’s one issue that we need to address at the meeting on Thursday night.  I’m happy to host it at my house again.  All we need is a date that suits everyone, so it’s something to think about.  

Just a reminder, too, that the hamper still needs a few donations to make it a worthwhile prize.  We really only have two more meetings before we have to draw the raffle in November, so anything that can be added to it is a bonus.  

I’d really like to say many thanks for all of the good wishes Peter and I have had sent our way since Peter had a stroke three weeks ago.  We’re still going through the ‘medical issues’ and it’s been a trying time, but we have many blessings to count – he isn’t paralysed and he still has his speech and his sense of humour.  We really appreciate everyone’s kind thoughts.  

See everyone on Thursday!  

Shirley

Other things that you need to know

Birthday Celebration for October- 

Patricia 19th, Noreen 26th 
Wedding Anniversary for October - NIL

Would all Members please notify Helen Gibson no later than two (2) days before a Dinner meeting if they intend to be absent?    This is required in order to comply with the requirements of the Morayfield Tavern for catering purposes.
 

Helen can be contacted on the following numbers:-
3408 6436 (W)
5496 6544 (H after 6pm) 

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Domestic Violence Service. (ZISVAW)

DOMESTIC VIOLENCE PROJECTS
Both Jan Larkin and Lynelle Remington from the Caboolture Regional Domestic Violence Service will be our guests at our November Dinner Meeting on 25th, which, is the exact date of the International Day of No Violence Against Women.


Thank you to Zontians who have been purchasing items for our Emergency Packs and advising Sandra so that the inventory of requirements can be updated. 

The following items are still required for the Emergency Packs.  You may like to donate the items of choice or present your receipt to Cheryl for payment.  

60 toothbrushes
30 toothpaste
30 combs
sanitary products
20 various sized, plastic, blanket-styled bags with handles
 
 An evening in the first part of November needs to be organised to wrap Christmas gifts for the women, packing Emergency Packs and possibly icing cakes. I am not available on 3,11,16 or 18 November.

Sandra Cooke

PUBLICITY

The posters for our Library Publicity display are being laminated free of charge ready for our Woodford display during all of October. Do check it out if you get the chance. Comments  from members will be appreciated.

The display will vary library to library depending on space available to us and what activities our Club is involved in at the time. Our October display will feature the Bus Shopping Trip.
Cheers
Helene McCarthy
MEMBERSHIP
No new prospects this month but hopefully our library publicity displays will generate some interest in our club and its activities. We welcome Cecil back after her long absence in Darwin.
Cheers
Helene McCarthy 

STATUS OF WOMEN

No Report

BREAST CUSHIONS:

There isn’t a lot to report this month, since we haven’t had any more workshops or made any further presentations, but we are going to have to be a bit more active in the near future.  The success of our application for funding through the Gaming Commission, to the tune of $1000, means that we need to have a workshop soon, to ensure that the funds are correctly spent.  We have a venue (20 Pimpala Crescent, Bribie Island) – all we need is a date.   

FUNDRAISING:

Shopping Bus Tour:
Plans by your fundraising committee are under way to make this day a very successful and fun day for all of us. We will be striving to raise as much money as possible, so I ask PLEASE that as many members as possible support this day. Please do not leave it a few members to support it and sell
tickets. At only $35.00 p.p. which includes lunch & morning tea, it is really very good value, and you don’t even have to worry about finding your way
around Brisbane, looking for bargains, or parking. Talk to your family & friends, as I am sure that they would love to join us.

Christmas Hamper:
Please bring along your items for the hamper to the Dinner Meeting, the basket is quite bare. Please no chocolates the heat kills them.
The members of our club have always been so generous for this fundraiser, and I know that you will all continue with this tradition. At the September Dinner Meeting raffle tickets will be available for all members.

Art Show:
Ellie & Noreen are well under way with their preparations for this event, however we will need extra hands to help them during May 2005. I will be having a planning day/ meeting at my home on the 13th November. More details later, but please mark this date on your calendar.

Sue Droughton
Chairman

UNITED NATIONS

Internationally some important dates on the Zonta UN calendar during October are:

1 October - International Day for the Elderly

4 October - World Habitat Day

9 October - Universal Postal Union Day

11 October - Day of Solidarity with South African Political Prisoners.

13 October - International Day for Natural Disaster Reduction
ZONTA INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION NYC JULY 2004

 

New York City was a perfect city for our convention especially when the Marriott Marquis was the venue and it is located right in the heart of Times Square and Broadway. It was bright lights and action everywhere. And that transposed over into the heart of the Zonta International Convention 2004. 

The opening ceremony was a continuation of the Broadway theme. We were entertained by three Broadway performers, deeply moved by the flag ceremony’s visual display of the wonderful diversity that exists in our Zonta world. Alexandra Ruperti, the 2003 YWPA International Recipient, spoke about her commitment to financing the education of a young woman in Africa and about her passion to improve the lives of other African women her age. She was inspiring and acknowledgement that there are young women following in our footsteps. We were entranced, challenged, motivated and deeply affected by the keynote speaker, Noeleen Heyzer, Executive Director of UNIFEM. Her address blew us all away 

I didn’t get the final official total of delegates/attendees to the convention, as I had left before the end of the convention. The count that I received was on the day of election voting and it was 1,251 votes and 2,824 attendees. I’m sure the number of attendees increased throughout the rest of the week.

The election process was an experience to say the least. This year was the first for using electronic voting devices. We had several training sessions that went smoothly. The session for voting was an hour allocation on the schedule that slowly expanded into more or less a three-hour marathon. There was discrepancy between the credentialed/registered number of votes and the number registered on the trial first vote through the computer. All hell broke loose and much time (too much was the consensus) was spent on what we were going to do now. In the end after much deliberation and discussion, it was voted that if there was a discrepancy of 9 votes or less between candidates there would be a second vote scheduled for later in the day. This scenario happened for the position of Vice President.

The final election results are as follows:

President Elect Olivia Ferry

Vice President Beryl Sten

Treasurer/Secretary Darlene Kurtz

International Director 2004-2006 Annette Binder, Elba Pereyra de Gomensoro, Maria Imelda Gomez, Lynn McKenzie

International Director 2005-2007 A.O. Omotayo Morgan, Maria Jose Landeira Ostergard, Simone Ovart Bruno

International Nominating Committee

Zone 1 Tebbie Clift, Shirley Edwards, Donna Lane, Angela Smith

Zone 2 Ursula Birker-Eckert, Margit Webjorn, Veronique Kyelem

Zone 3 Jane Wilson-O’Brien, Kathleen Yip

The Zonta International Website highlights all the results of the bylaw changes from the convention. It also contains a summary of the resolutions adopted. Therefore, I am not including any of this information in my report.

There were numerous business meetings throughout most of the days of the convention that were held similar to our club meetings in that president and committee reports were presented, guest (keynote) speakers made presentations, program goals and objectives were presented, moved and voted upon and other business was discussed. A general open forum was on the schedule for an afternoon. The main topic of discussion was the language barrier that exists and about interpreters. It was a lively debate and nothing was resolved. There were also two workshops that I did not attend; organization, membership and classification workshop and United Nations workshop. 

We had a district meeting on one of the first days and it was wonderful for me to see some familiar faces and so many women from Australia. Our major topic of discussion was next Convention in Melbourne. So get ready ladies and start saving now, you don’t want to miss it.

I know there were numerous fun, educational and entertaining excursions, dinners, tours, Fourth of July cruises etc. If the three Broadway productions that Emma and I attended were any indication then I know everyone thoroughly enjoyed the opportunities they chose for social activities and fellowship. Anywhere one went was opportunity to exchange ideas, meet women from around the world and join together whether it was at the deli down the avenue for lunch or in the queues!!

All in all it was a wonderful experience to attend Convention. I am very thankful to you, the Zonta Club of Caboolture, for sponsoring me to represent our club 

as a delegate. And I am also thankful for the women in Zonta International who absolutely love the organizational ‘stuff’ that is required so that we can as individual clubs and as an international organization continue to serve the women of the world. 

Respectfully submitted

Pam Termont-Schenk

August 2004 

TAKEN FROM MARGARET’S EMAIL FROM CHINA TO

THE CLUNES FAMILY IN MORAYFIELD, QLD.

Well for all you who may have thought the Bruces had disappeared into the dark depths of China – NO they are alive and well.

They had a 2 day stopover in Singapore and were close to all the shops, markets and good restaurants.  They then had a bumpy flight to Shanghai and the landing here was something to remember!!!!  Then onto another plane to Wuhan.  

On arrival in Wuhun they went to a banquet lunch using chopsticks and washed down with beer or soft drink.

Their apartment is in the school grounds and consists of 3 bedrooms, lounge, dining room, kitchen and bathroom/laundry.  Bedroom is air-conditioned with ceiling to floor built-in wardrobes.  They also have a TV. VCD, washing machine, iron etc.  

Daye is modern (and 2 hours by bus to Wuhun) yet still holds customs of old China.  Outside school gates are fruit and vegetable stands and all the little cooking shops and open restaurants near by.  No bicycles but lots of motorbikes, buses and modern sleek cars, moped bicycles with passenger facilities for one!!!  No traffic rules except for the horn, brake and accelerator in any sort of order.  Pedestrian crossings are not a big thing either so a case of walking out and they WILL STOP!!!!!.

The school Margaret and Rod are at is a private one and 10 minutes walk from the apartment.  Margaret has 10-11 years olds (called Grade 1 English Class) while Rod has 12-14 year old (Grade 2).  They have 16 lessons per week with 2 more if required.

They had dinner at a restaurant the other night with 4 other people and the meal plus drinks was $5.00 per person!!!!

They went for their medicals, which included ECG, Chest Xray, liver scan and blood tests!!!!  Happily they were considered healthy.







